
 

 

Comptroller Gallagher Commends Ulster County Clerk Nina Postupack  
on Her Retirement After 45 Years of Service to Ulster County 

 

Kingston, NY (August 13, 2024) – Comptroller March Gallagher today expressed heartfelt appreciation for 
Ulster County Clerk Nina Postupack, who has announced her retirement after more than 45 years of 
distinguished service, effective August 22, 2024. Clerk Postupack was the first woman elected as Ulster 
County Clerk in 2006. 

Comptroller Gallagher stated, “It has been a tremendous honor to serve in county-wide elected office with 
Ulster County Clerk Nina Postupack. Our terms coincide and I had the pleasure of a joint swearing in with 
her in 2022 for our current terms. Clerk Postupack has been a mentor for me as a new elected official. She 
has modernized and streamlined the County Clerk’s Office on everything from implementing electronic 
records, to mobile DMV, to implementing Green Light, to more efficient office procedures. In addition to all 
that, Clerk Postupack has taken her role as the steward of Ulster County’s history and records dating back 
to the 1600s with seriousness and care that help us all to better understand our community’s tremendous 
role in the birth of the United States of America and all the growing pains that came with that. I wish Nina 
Postupack and her family the best in her retirement. I will be forever indebted to her for her cherished 
friendship, collegiality, and her unparalleled and exemplary service to the people of Ulster County.” 

It is with deep respect and admiration that the Office of the Ulster County Comptroller thanks Clerk 
Postupack for her years of collaboration and service and for leaving a lasting legacy that will continue to 
inspire us all.  
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